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Attachment 3 - Centralized Volunteer Isolation/Quarantine Centres (Chicago and New 
York City) 
 
Centralized voluntary isolation/quarantine centers should be used for specific groups of 
cases and contacts where home isolation or quarantine is likely to be suboptimal. An 
example of this would be people who live in large, crowded households where adequate 
space is not available to follow isolation or quarantine guidelines. 
 
The City of Chicago has set up a COVID-19 isolation facility in a hotel setting with 
operations overseen by the Chicago Department of Public Health. Private General 
Isolation Rooms are intended for Chicago residents experiencing a relatively mild case 
of COVID-19, lack an appropriate setting to isolate and recover from their COVID 
illness, and are not in need of additional medical and/or behavioral health support. 
Those admitted to a Private Room Isolation Facility will receive a private single 
occupancy room / bathroom along with TV/Wi-Fi and three meals a day delivered to 
their door at no cost. 
 
In New York City, for any person who is unable to safely separate in their own home, 
the City will offer "Take Care Hotels" free of charge. 1,200 rooms are available now, 
with the goal to expand the number of rooms to 3,000 by late summer 2020. 
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